
 

HOPEVILLE SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 2018 
 

Monthly Calendar at a glance… 

 

March 17th  St. Patrick’s Day 

March 20th  First Day of Spring 

March 20th  Family Literacy Night – Dinner & Making a Book 5-7pm 

March 23rd  Spirit Day – Pajama Day $1.00 (no slippers) 

March 28th  12:00 dismissal 

March 30th  Good Friday – No School 

April 11th  SAVE THE DATE – HOPEVILLE ART SHOW 4:30-6:30 

 

FOR SAFETY REASONS STUDENTS SHOULD NOT ARRIVE TO SCHOOL PRIOR TO 8:10 AM.   

 

VISITORS… All Visitors entering Hopeville School MUST report to the main office.  You will be given a 

visitor pass which must be visible at all times while you are in the building.  You must also have proper ID 

which will be kept in the main office while you are visiting the school. 

VISITANTES…Todos los visitantes entrando al edificio TIENEN que reportarse a la oficina.  Se le dara un 

pase que sera visible mientras este dentro del edificio.   Usted necesita identificacion que se quedara en la 

oficina mientra usted visite la escuela. 

 

NOTES FOR THE OFFICE..   If you know that you are picking up your child early from school for an 

appointment, please send a note in notifying the teacher/main office.  For the safety of your child, this will help 

us to be aware of who will be entering the building.  If you need to pick up your child due to an emergency, 

please call the school prior to your arrival and make sure you have proper ID.  These procedures are set in place 

so that we will be aware of who will be entering our building on any given day.  We appreciate your 

cooperation with these procedures. 

NOTAS PARA LA OFICINA… Si usted sabe que va recoger a su  su hijo/a temprano para una cita, favor de 

enviar una nota al maestro/a o la oficina.  Para la seguridad de su niño, asi estaremos pendiente quien entra al 

edificio.  Si acaso tiene una emergencia y necesita recoger al niño temprano favor de llamar a la oficina lo mas 

pronto possible.  Estos procedimientos estan para protger a su hijo.  Agradecemos su cooperacion. 

 

JUST A REMINDER…Due to the numerous food allergies in the building we are asking that you do not send 

in any outside food for any reason.  If you want to celebrate your child’s birthday with a small token (i.e., glow 

stick, pencil, small pad, etc) that is fine. 

RECORDATARIO… Tenemos varios estudiantes que tienen alergias en el edificio, por esta razón estamos 

pidiendo que no envien comida al salón de su hijo/a.  En vez de enviar bizcochospara celebrar el cumpleaño 

pueden regalar un lapiz, una borra, etc. 

 

 

 



 

 

LATE OPENING/EMERGENCY DISMISSALS:  Please make sure we have correct phone numbers on hand 

so you can receive the IRIS alerts.  Please send in a note if you are not received calls with the current phone 

information to be updated in the system. 

 

REGULAR SCHOOL HOURS: (HORA REGULAR)    8:35 am – 2:50 pm 

    (students may arrive to school no earlier than 8:10am) 

EARLY/EMERGENCY DISMISSAL HOURS:  (SALIDA DE EMERGENCIA) 8:35 am – 12:00 pm 

2 HR DELAY HOURS: (2 HR DE TARDANZA):     10:35am–2:50pm 

 (students may arrive to school no earlier than 10:10 am) 

 

 

NEWS AROUND THE HALLWAYS 

 

Kindergarten /Noticias de Marzo en Kindergarden 

 Spring is on its way!  We are excited to begin our final marking period in Kindergarten!  We will be 

spending a lot of time reading and writing, learning about animal habitats, and practicing gaining fluency in 

both addition and subtraction.  Report cards will be coming home shortly, please continue to check the students’ 

folders every night and read together at home!   

 Pronto llegará la primavera!  Estamos muy contentos de empezar nuestro último periodo en  

Kindergarden!  Estaremos pasando mucho tiempo leyendo y escribiendo, aprendiendo sobre los habitats y 

practicando la suma y resta con fluidez.  Pronto les enviaremos las notas, por favor continúe revisándole el 

folder/cartapacio cada noche y lea juntos en su casa.   

 

Students Of The Month are: Estudiantes Del Mes De Febrero 

Miss Diorio’s Class: Sahira Rockead and Ericio Pina-Lopes 

Miss Garcia’s Class: Adryan Rodriguez, Jonas Rodriguez y  Angelie Herrera  

Mrs. Grasso’s Class: Raymond Mendoza and Brandon Williams 

Mrs. Munro’s Class: Jacob Rosado and Natalie Houston 

 

Grade 2 

 This school year is going by quick. The third marking period is scheduled to end in the beginning of 

April due to snow days.  

 Academically, the students are continuing to learn about Folktales by reading tall tales, fables, fairytales, 

and myths. The final project for this marking period will be completed in class. The students will have to write 

their own fable with characters, setting, and a morale. For Math, the students have been progressing through 

their I-ready lessons and they will complete their third CFA online. For instruction the students have worked on 

measurement and line plots. In the following weeks the students will learn how to identify shapes using their 

attributes.  

Grade Two Students of the Month: 

2Cal: Barbara Garcia and Angel Cruz 

2Can: Michael Rodrigrez-Puli and Angel Marrero 

2Cas: Colton Ross and Glorianne Echevarria-Padilla   

 



 
Grade 3 

In third grade we are very excited about our current unit in math called “Take Action with Fractions”. 

During this unit we will be working on developing our understanding of fractions. We will partition shapes and 

number lines into unit fraction and reason about the wholes and size of the fractional parts in relation to the 

whole. 

At this point in third grade your child should have mastery of their basic addition, subtraction, 

multiplication, and division facts. This means that he or she should be able to complete 25 of these basic 

problems in a minute. With the Common Core Curriculum, your child must know these facts in order to be 

successful with the more complex and difficult concepts. Your child has been given another copy of the 

addition/subtraction chart and multiplication/division chart that he or she MUST STUDY EVERY NIGHT.  

 In reading and language arts we are continuing with our third unit in which we are reading and writing 

informational text for a purpose. Students will have the opportunity to read a variety of informational text, 

determine author’s purpose, the text structure, and the main idea and supporting details. PLEASE BE SURE 

YOUR CHILD IS READING EVERY NIGHT FOR AT LEAST 25 MINUTES.  

 

Students of the Month: 

3C -Shianiah Benjaim 

3H- Jordan Florez Sanchez Myla Harper 

3M- Maurice Harper 

3T- Jaxiel Velez 

 

Grade 5 

March is surely coming in like a lion! We are deep into our 3rd marking period curriculum for both ELA 

and Math. We continue to explore Realistic Fiction and Poetry in ELA, focusing on the common types of 

figurative language: simile, metaphor, hyperbole, idiom, and personification. We will be publishing our own 

realistic fiction stories by the end of the marking period.  

In Math, the students are working on division and multiplication word problems. Please continue to 

reinforce the use of iReady at home! 

 

Students of the Month: 

5E: Yariana Acevedo and Alban Mujaj 

5K: Lana Nazario and Eliel Ramos 

 

 


